MINUTES OF THE FEDERATION COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD 25 January 2011
Committee Members

Present:
John Burns (Chair) Carol Downie, Tracey Llewellyn (Secretary),  and Helen Touray (Publicity Officer)
1) Apologies

Steve was unable to attend and had sent his apologies.

2) Matters Arising
There are no matters arising. The meeting was specifically to arrange the AGM and the Newsletter.
3) Annual General Meeting
A change to the date is necessary due to very short time now to arrange everything before the meeting on 2nd March.

It was agreed that the revised date would be Tuesday 29 March, all other details being as before.

It was agreed that the target date for issue of the agenda, Newsletter and any other notices in preparation for the AGM will be 11th March.

Regarding the cheese and wine, it was agreed that:
· Steve will do the wine and glasses

· Carol will bring some large flasks to offer tea/coffee

· John will bring tea, coffee, sugar etc

· Tracey will shop for the cheese, biscuits, grapes

Action: JB to book directly at the Hove Town Hall, to advise Matt etc & all to contribute to the Newsletter
4) Newsletter

It was agreed to have the Newsletter in A5 size this year. Content for the Newsletter was discussed. It was agreed to include:
· Steve’s piece (already with Helen)

· The Chair’s introduction (action: JB)

· Details of the AGM (JB)

· Profiles/photos/introductions to Ben Annis and the “new” maintenance team (JB to email Matt to ask him to arrange the profiles for use)

· Fillers of useful information (action: TL to email Mel and Mel to supply these items to Helen)

· A piece on poems about allotments/gardening (action: HT)

· A piece on bees (action: TL)

· A piece appealing for volunteers for the Federation (action: JB)

· A piece on the Children’s competition (action: CD)

The deadline agreed to have all content with Helen is Monday 14 February.
5) Seedy Sunday (6th Feb)
It was agreed to run a stand, John will complete the order form and arrange payment. Carol agreed to run the stall, everyone else will attend and try to help her out at some point during the day!

Action: John and Carol
6) Rent Increases
John had some alarming news in that he had a call from the Allotment Office regarding the Council’s intention to (possibly) put through a rent increase for the 2011/12 year. There was great concern about how this would  be received and how to respond to John’s “informant” to advise that an increase would not be supported by the Federation. It was agreed that John would email Geoffrey Theobald

Action: John
